
Sayyid Al-Hakeem breaks fast with Muaskar Al-Rasheed’s Engineers, Workers,
lauds foreign, Arabic companies presence

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of Al-Hikma National Movement, met with engineers and workers at

the construction site of Al-Zafaraniyah / Rashid Camp Bridge and Tunnel, congratulating them on

the blessed month of Ramadan.

His Eminence stated that work is worship, just like fasting, as encouraged by the Quran and the

Prophet Mohammed (peace be upon him). The Quran describes the hand of the worker as the hand

untouched by fire, and it is mentioned in a Hadith that the one who toils for his family is

like a warrior in the path of Allah.

H.E. commended the projects and achievements that have been realized or are nearing completion,

stating that these projects are a culmination of the patience and sacrifices made by Iraqis.

H.E. affirmed that things are falling into place and the situation has become stable, fostering

a developmental process.

H.E. stated that the workers and engineers are the bearers of the reconstruction project and

praised the presence of foreign and Arab companies in Iraq. H.E. emphasized the importance of

exchanging experiences with Egyptian companies that have proven their efficiency, quality, and

speed, citing Al-Finon Al-Jameela Bridge as a testament to the goodwill message of Egyptian

companies capabilities in Iraq. H.E. emphasized that Iraq is embarking on building a different

experience in terms of reconstruction and development.

H.E. recalled the Gaza crisis and the famine that has afflicted its displaced population,

expressing our solidarity with them in this ordeal. We also praised the role of our sister

country, Egypt, in delivering aid and assistance to Gaza.


